Turin, 15th January 2019
To Dr. Giovanni Savini, Editor-in-Chief
Veterinaria italiana
Dear Dr. Savini,
Please consider the attached manuscript entitled “Genome sequence of Border disease virus genotype 8 from chamois by next generation sequencing” for publication as a Short communication in the journal “Veterinaria italiana”.
In this study, we report the nucleotide sequence of the complete genome of the novel Border disease virus genotype 8 obtained by Next Generation Sequencing, that is highly divergent from other members of the same species. We also report the comparison and the phylogenetic analysis of the novel strain with genomes of other pestiviruses.
We will be glad to answer any questions the referees may raise about our study. The final manuscript was seen and approved by all Authors. The Authors accept full responsibility for the study, had access to the data, and controlled the decision to publish.
None of the material has been published or is under consideration for publication elsewhere, including the Internet.
Sincerely, 
Simone Peletto D.V.M., Ph.D.
Istituto Zooprofilattico Sperimentale del Piemonte, Liguria e Valle d'Aosta 
Via Bologna, 148
10154 Torino, Italy
Tel. +39-011-2686245
Fax. +39-011-2486322
E-mail: simone.peletto@izsto.it
